
Commemoration of the Day of the Namibian Child 

（26 September 2025） 

On September 26, 2025, Mr. Noriaki Sadamoto, Chargé d'Affaires a.i. of the Embassy of Japan attended 

and delivered remarks at the Commemoration of the Day of the Namibian Child and the Launch of 

“Responding to Violence Against Children: A Clinical Handbook for Service Providers in Namibia” 

held by the Ministry of Gender Equality and Child Welfare in Swakopmund, Erongo Region. Mr. Sadamoto 

emphasized in his remarks that education is the foundation for Namibia's sustainable and bright 

future, and that the Government of Japan is focusing its efforts on supporting Namibia's education 

and children together with the Government of Namibia. 

Hon. Linda Bayoli, Deputy Minister of Gender Equality and Child Welfare and Dr. Richard Banda, WHO 

Country Representative, expressed their gratitude for the realization of the handbook to protect 

children from violence, thanks to the generous support of the Government of Japan. 

 

 

Present - Mr. Noriaki Sadamoto :EoJ, Hon. Linda Mbwale :Deputy Minister of GE&CW, Hon. Natalia 

/Goagoses :Governor of Erongo Region, Dr. Richard Banda :WHO Rep, Mr. Samuel Ocran :UNICEF Rep, 

Hon. Louisa Kativa :Regional Council Swakopmund Constituenc, Mr. Mupenzeni Ntelamo: CRO of Erongo 

Region, Ms. E. Stephanus, Director of Education in Erongo Region and Children's representative 

         

Launched Clinical Handbook   Mr. Noriaki Sadamoto delivering his remarks. 


